ORU University Standards and Evaluation Committee

 

Minutes from November 23, 2009

 

The meeting was called to order by Dr. Mary Alice Trent, and the opening prayer was given by Dr. Catherine Klehm.   Those who were in attendance in the following: Dr. Trent, Dr. R. Smith, Dr. T. Williams, Dr. C. Klehm, Dr. E. Pierce, Prof. Law, Dr. K. Meyers, and Ms. Sheree King.   Preliminary reports were made by each of the following subcommittees.

 
Microscopic Research Committee (Grade Inflation)                                                

 

Dr. Klehm has collected the General Education grade inflation reports up to the spring 2009, and she has begun distributing this information; thus, she gave an overview of her report to the General Education Committee in August 2009. (In support of these efforts, Dr. Shirk has asked all chairs to examine their respective report with their department members.)  The reports cover 20 semesters at ORU.  Each department chair will get the report when Dr. Klehm finishes.  Mr. Fulmer will begin work on the majors.  Dr. Klehm will plan to make a report to the chairs individually in the spring semester.  

 

     Grades and Guidelines Committee                                                                                    
 

Dr. T. Williams and Dr. Dyson met with Dr. Easterling to discuss academic standards with external standards.  Dr. Easterling reported standards information from Nursing, Business, and Education.  The Committee plans to further analyze standards into criterion – reference or norm- reference test.  They have also looked at national entrance exams LSAT, MAT, ACT, OMAT, GRE.  They also plan to examine criterion reference to see if standards are successfully based on what we are teaching in setting standard benchmarks.   

 

Committee on External Research Discipline and Penalties (Other CCCU & Area School Policies on        academics and Student Development)                                                                                                         
 

Dr. Smith’s committee looked at 24 colleges and universities.  His committee’s findings are outlined on page #1 of the attached handout.   

 

Committee on Internal Research Discipline and Penalties (ORU Academics & Student Development)           
Prof. Law reported that she had submitted the proposal to the Senate for getting the plagiarism policy in the catalog.  Along with this, the subcommittee was asked to review FERPA laws about disseminating news about individual student cases of plagiarism to other faculty and to report on this at the next meeting.  It was also suggested that there should be a redemptive approach to dealing with plagiarism, as well as a list of suggestions for dealing with plagiarism offenses.   

 

The meeting ended at 12:02.

 

Submitted by Ms. Jeanne Wing and Dr. Mary Alice Trent

